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AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY WOMEN
Fargo-Moorhead Branch

October 2007

OCTOBER BRANCH MEETING

Dr. Shirley Nelson of the Women’s Candidate Development Coalition in St. Paul, MN will speak at our meeting, Monday, October 15.  AAUW was a founding member of WCDC, and she graciously speaks at AAUW events.  The League of Women Voters and the Women’s Network of the Red River Valley will co-sponsor this event.  Dr. Nelson will discuss the 2006 elections and analyze the results from a woman candidate’s and women’s issues perspective and look at reasons why 2007 and 2008 are key years for women to get involved in the political arena and the type of training and assistance that is available.  She will also give examples of ways elected women “make a difference” in the lives of women and families and discuss how women’s life experiences, leadership styles, and concepts of power are positive qualities for effective service in elected office.  We will meet at 6 p.m. at the Fryin’ Pan, 302 Main Ave., Fargo, and order off the menu.  The program will begin at approximately 6:45.
BOOK CLUBS

The Fargo Book Group will meet at the home of Noell Reinhiller, 1302 34 St. Circle S., Moorhead, 236-0136, to discuss The Tortilla Curtain, by T. Coraghessan Boyle.  Martha DiCicco will lead the discussion.  The meeting will be held at 7:30 p.m., Monday, October 22.  Books are available at Zandbroz at a 10% discount.
The Moorhead Literature Group will meet Monday, November 26, 7 p.m. to discuss Green Journey, by Jon Hassler.  Dorothy Dodds (233-0345) is the hostess.
ANNUAL USED BOOK SALE

Remember the annual Used Book Sale is November 2 and 3.  Drop-off and sorting are from October 27 through October 31.  There is a need for volunteers to help with sorting and sales preparation on Sunday, October 28; Monday, October 29; and Thursday, November 1.  There is also a need for help with sales on November 2 for the 3-6 and 6-9 p.m. shifts and November 3 for the 3-4:30 shift.  This is the shift that finishes the sale and does the clean-up.  Please call Margaret at 235-4150 if you can help.  Also, if you picked up a poster for the sale, note that there is an error in the dates.  The dates should read Friday, November 2, and Saturday, November 3.  Please make the corrections.
LEGAL ADVOCACY FUND
Rather than having a fundraiser for this important arm of AAUW, we will be taking donations at our October meeting.  The Legal Advocacy Fund supports those who have faced sexual discrimination in higher education.  Plaintiffs can bring their cases to the attention of AAUW for financial assistance, which is very important in fighting these cases.  Over 100 cases have been supported nationally.  Robin Potera-Haskins, a plaintiff, spoke at the annual AAUW meeting in Fargo last April about her case against Montana State University.  You may bring a check to the meeting made out to LAF, or if you bring cash, please indicate if you are a Moorhead or Fargo member so that the appropriate state can be credited.  If you would like to donate but are unable to attend in October, send your check to Lisa Rorvig at 2401 Country Club Parkway in Moorhead.
EXPANDING YOUR HORIZONS
Expanding Your Horizons, taking place April 12, 2008, at NDSU is the 29th annual effort to overcome a history of limited participation by women in careers involving the sciences and mathematics and is focused, therefore, on developing career interest of junior high girls.  We have been asked if any of our members who have a career that required science or math courses or is traditionally a male occupation would be willing to conduct a hands-on-workshop.  Second, they are looking for donations of financial support.  Students are charged a $10 registration fee, but this does not cover all expenses.  They are not asking for door prizes this year as they have in the past.  If you can present a workshop, contact Karen Murie at Karen.Murie@ndsu.edu or 231-8628 as soon as possible.

NEW LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE

This Tri-College National Education for Women’s Leadership (NEW) Institute is aimed at promoting public and community leadership among women of diverse backgrounds.  This year it will be held at Concordia College from June 5-9.  All women at the beginning stages of their leadership skills may apply for a spot at this Institute, which is free to all who are accepted although it costs about $300 per person.  These costs are covered by grants and donations.  Last year we contributed enough to cover one scholarship.  We will be taking donations for this purpose at the November meeting.
GRACE HUDSON SCHOLARSHIP FUND

We recently received information that the balance in the Grace Hudson Scholarship Fund as of April 30, 2007, is $11,927.14, which means that we will be giving scholarships of approximately $460 a year, because we use only the interest on the fund.  After the Book Sale in November, we will be adding money to the account.  Grace Hudson  was a former member of AAUW in Fargo and one of the few early business women in the city.

THANK YOU

Thank you to Janet Miller for composing and typing the program pamphlets and putting together the membership data.  This will be available at the October meeting.  Thanks, also, to Bonnie Bernardy for our newsletters.  Bonnie would be willing, however, to train someone else to do the newsletter.  Please e-mail  her at bonniebernardy@aol.com if you would be interested in volunteering for this job.

EQUALI-TEA
Gini Duval is hosting an Equali-Tea in her home at 807 Park Drive, Fargo, at 4 p.m., Sunday, October 21, in honor of the North Dakota Women’s Network, and you are invited.  Renee Stromme, Director of the ND Women’s Network from Bismarck, and Sylvia Morgan, Women’s Studies Professor Emerita from MSUM, will lead a discussion.

NDSU MULTICULTURAL STUDENT SERVICES
SISTERHOOD CIRCLE

Sisterhood Circle is an opportunity for allies and women of color at NDSU to have a safe space to discuss various topics in a supportive environment—one in which women can reflect on the issues, share their experiences, listen to each other, and think about how to improve their own lives and their communities through the synergistic power of the Circle.

The format of the meeting is conducive to intimate conversation.  Each meeting begins with a short reading or video, which is a catalyst for the conversations.  During the meeting members partake of communal food, usually to include lively discussion.  Possible topics could include “Campus and Community Climate for people of color”, “Remaining Connected with Alllies”, “Interracial Relationships” and “Islam and Women.”

The group is open to all women of color whether student, staff or faculty and their allies.  One of its strengths is the opportunity for multi-generational discussions where women can discuss how things have changed over the years for the better or worse.

Multicultural Student Services Director Jaclynn Wallette and Assistant Director Malika “MC” Carter host the Sisterhood Circle, which meets monthly at NDSU.  Circles are scheduled to take place from 1 – 2 p.m. in the Memorial Union Rose Room on the following dates:  October 26, November 5, and December 4.
For more information, contact Malika Carter at Malika.Carter@ndso.edu
WEBSITE

Remember that we now have a website.  Please direct potential members to this site for information and also use it to keep current yourself.  Go to www.fmaauw.org
NOVEMBER NEWSLETTER DEADLINE

The deadline for articles or information to be included in the November newsletter is Tuesday, November 6.  Information may be e-mailed to Bonniebernardy@aol.com, or you may reach me by phone at 235-7741 (h) or 235-6688 (w).
